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Dear family, 

 

Another month has passed, and we are returning to normal little by little. So much of what happens in our 

community happens through the tireless efforts of volunteers and each of you making the effort to care for 

one another. With that in mind, please enjoy this month's local updates. 

 

8TH ANNIVERSARY OF OUR FOUNDER'S PASSING 

 

 
 

On September 3rd, we commemorated the 8th anniversary of our founder's passing. We had a traditional 

offering table, refreshments, and the opportunity to interact with the global audience in attendance via 

webcam. 

 

FOOD BANK RESUMES 

 

 
 

This month we resumed the food bank pickups. A big thank you to Rev. Ngalame for taking over the food 

bank responsibilities and for Catherine and Nobuyuki Ichinohe, who worked so hard to do the food bank 

for the last few years. 



 

 

 

HEARTLAND CO-OP UPDATES 

 

  
 

  
 

Our co-op has been progressing well and we are working out the many bumps in the road. We are grateful 

to the many volunteers who have offered their skills in cooking, woodworking, art, crafts, history, 

tradition, p.e., and gardening classes, as well as awesome field trips. 

 

PACO SANCHEZ PHASE II OPENS 

 

 
 

The second phase of the Paco Sanchez park is complete! There was a grand opening this month 

showcasing all the new additions to the park including a sports field, basketball court, skateboarding 

areas, a zipline, and much more. We feel incredibly blessed! 

 

THE MARRIAGE COURSE BEGINS 

 

 



 

 

 

This month we began another round of the marriage course. A big thank you to Gelo and Kazuyo for 

leading this ministry and helping contribute to the health and well-being of our marriages and families. 

Also, a big thank you to all the cooks. 

 

FALL ASPEN KENOSHA PASS HIKE 

 

 
 

A big thank you to Roger Fuehrer for organizing this year's hike to see the aspens turning in Kenosha 

Pass. It was a wonderful opportunity to get out in nature with great people! 

 

WELCOMING NEW ADDITIONS TO OUR COMMUNITY 

 

 
 

This month we are excited to welcome Marie Kirkley to our community. Marie is the mother of Sunnie, 

Gabriella, and Theo. Welcome Marie! 

 

 
 

This month, we had a number of messages on a variety of topics. Hopefully you found something 

valuable for yourself. If you've missed any of them, you can find them all on our Facebook page and 

Youtube channel. For quick reference, this month's recordings are below. 

 

Building the Kingdom. God is Recreating Us. Where Two or More Are Gathered. Our Life of Faith Gives 

Us Power. 

 

CONTINUED RENOVATIONS AND IMPROVEMENTS 

 

This month, we placed the order for new chairs for the chapel. They will arrive in mid-November. In 

addition, we've installed gutter covers, built a decorative fence and grape vine structure in front of the 

courtyard a/c unit, installed a video doorbell for the dining room entrance, finished painting the hallway 

doors, and more... 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 


